

NORTHERN MIDLANDS COUNCIL					
Location					
File No.					
Property					
Attachments					
REC'D 13 APR 2010					
			A		A
GM				MYR	
P&OM				CRS	
CSM				PLAN	
TEL				BLD	
HR					

Minutes of the Devon Hills Neighbourhood Watch and Residents Committee

8th April 2018

Present: Phill & Cheryl Canning, Alira Davis, Virginia Tempest, Graeme Gliddon, Damian Dunphy
Apologies: Margaret Webster, Ted Davis, Jim Stewart, Janet Lambert

Meeting Opened: 3.30pm

Previous Minutes: Moved as correct Cheryl Canning. Seconded Graeme Gliddon

Business arising from previous meeting:

- CBA: Cheque books have arrived for both bank accounts.
- Garage Sale: Profit of \$112.90 for the day.
- Tree Removal Information letter delivered to all residents.
- Meeting with JMG completed with further community meetings to come with date to be advised.
- Keys for Fire Shed: Agreed that six new keys to be issued by Northern Midlands Council. Keys to Executive Committee (Phillip Canning, Margaret Webster & Alira Davis), Graeme Gliddon, Virginia Tempest and Pigeon Club (On completion of lease agreement).

Treasurers Report: Tabled by Margaret Webster with current balance of
 Devon Hills Residents Committee Account \$1,885.75cr
 Devon Hills Neighbourhood Watch Account \$18.26cr

General Business:

- 1) Crime Report: Nil reports for Devon Hills Area.
- 2) Fire Permits: From Tuesday 10th April 2018 2am fire permits are no longer required.
- 3) Road Works Completed on "Old Highway": A lot of discussion with both positive and negative feedback from persons at the meeting and Facebook posts.
 Alira to place statement on Facebook page.
 "From today's meeting: The Devon Hills Neighbourhood Watch and Residents Committee share's the concerns of residents over the development of the Old Highway and bike/walking lane and we are looking into avenues for discussion. Please comment, sharing your thoughts, concerns, ideas and what you would like to see happen."
- 4) Volunteer Induction: Completed by several members of the committee. Phill is meeting with Northern Midlands Council to discuss points in the Facility Agreement that need to be amended before it can be signed. Phill to also check if members who did not make the induction can be inducted by reading the Facility Agreement.
- 5) Painting of Bus Shelter: Permission has been given by Northern Midlands Council to paint the bus shelter. Phill to check with Northern Midlands Council regarding anti-graffiti paint before this is completed.
- 6) Emergency Evacuation Order: Phill to speak with Northern Midlands Council as this is not on the council's website.
- 7) Ian Goninon provided Northern Midlands Council with a list of items we would like considered

for the next budget. These included: new notice board, play area at the fire shed green and removal of trees surrounding bus shelter to enable cameras to view this area and provided greater safety to the area.

8) Garage Sale: Next one to be held in November 2018. Discussion followed on how to increase stall numbers and promote the day. Suggestion made to call it a Market Day and hold it on Sunday, all at meeting in favour of these changes. Also promoting the Market Day to everyone not just Devon Hills Residents.

Next Meeting: Sunday 3rd June 2018 3.30pm (10th falls on Long Weekend)

Meeting Closed: 4.45pm

Devon Hills Neighbourhood Watch and Residents Committee
Treasurers Report
April 2018

Devon Hills Residents Committee Account

Opening Balance \$1775.85

Garage Sale held on Saturday, 17th March 2018

Gross	\$263.15
Expenses	-\$ 90.25
Lolly Run	-\$ 60.00
Nett	\$112.90

\$112.90 banked at CBA on 19th March 2018

Closing balance \$1888.75cr

Devon Hills Neighbourhood Watch Account

Opening Balance	\$18.25
Feb Interest	.01
Closing balance	\$18.26cr

Cheque books have arrived for both accounts.

